COUNTY LINE TOWN HALL MEETING

December 10, 2002

The Clerk, Freda Bobo was fifteen minutes late to the meeting. She was delayed because of her full-time day job. She apologized to the mayor and councilmembers for her tardiness.

Prior to the clerk arriving, Mayor Sue Blackmon had already called the meeting to order.

Roll Call:

All Members were present.

Minutes:

The minutes were read for October 8, 2002 meeting. There were no minutes for November, that meeting was canceled. Councilman Bill Ivey wanted the minutes to reflect the following correction: He abstained his vote to the minutes and the financial report for August rather than voting no as the minutes read. Also Councilman Larry Calvert wanted the minutes to reflect the following change: In paragraph 5 of **New Business**, the ordinance governing inspection fees was adopted January 2000, was governed by an ordinance established 40-45 years ago, instead of the original report being read the ordinance was adopted 40-45 years ago.

Councilman Bill Ivey made a motion to accept the minutes with the correction made as requested. Councilman Larry Calvert second the motion, all members were in favor.

Financial report:

The Clerk provided a copy of the financial reports for each account for the Mayor and each council member for their review.

Councilman Larry Calvert made a motion to table the vote for accepting the financial report until the council members had a opportunity to review the information they had just received.

Old Business:

Councilman Larry Calvert asked where the keys were to the safety deposit box. Councilwoman Pam Sitton reported they were still in the cabinet in the clerks office. There were two keys in the clerks office, both numbered 189. Also a key to ballot box was located. It was determined that the only thing in the safety deposit box should be a gun, Councilman Larry Calvert made a motion the gun be taken from the safety deposit box and kept at the Town Hall. Councilwoman Pam Sitton said we should continue using safety deposit box since the town had already paid for it. Councilman Larry Calvert retracted his motion to empty the box and suggested the Council give the Mayor permission to see what is in the box and report it at the next meeting.

New Business:

Councilman Bill Ivey stated he had received a fax regarding the COPS fund and advised he would bring it to the next meeting or would go get it then if necessary. It was agreed he could bring it to the next meeting.

Councilman Larry Calvert asked the clerk to write a letter to the League of Municipalities advising them the Mayor of County Line is Sue Blackmon and to report the names of the current council members in an effort to update there files.

The Mayor called for any other new business, there was none.

Councilman Larry Calvert made a motion to adjourn, Councilman Bill Ivey second.

The meeting was adjourned.

Clerk: Freda Bobo Fred Bolo